
 
MINUTES 

 
GARDEN GROVE TRAFFIC COMMISSION 

 
January 05, 2021 

 
 A Regular Meeting of Traffic Commission of Garden Grove was called to order in 
the Council Chambers at the Community Center, 11300 Stanford Avenue, on Tuesday, 

January 05, 2021. 
 
ROLL CALL: PRESENT: (5) Chair Dalton, Vice Chair Arbgast, Commissioners: 

Cepeda, Kiisk-Mohr, and Vázquez   
 
 ABSENT: (1)  Commissioner Johnson 

 
ALSO PRESENT: Executive Secretary, Dai Vu, Assistant Engineer, Juan Navarro, and, 

Recording Secretary, Rosemarie Jacot 

 
The meeting was called to order via Zoom by Vice Chair Arbgast: 
 

ORAL COMMUNICATIONS 
 
MINUTES 

 
It was moved and seconded to receive and file the minutes of September 01, 2020 
Commissioners:  

 
Chair Dalton AYE 

Commissioner Arbgast- AYE 

Commissioner Cepeda- AYE 

Commissioner Johnson- ABSENT 

Commissioner Kiisk-Mohr-  AYE 

Commissioner  Vázquez AYE 

ACTION: APPROVED 

 

4. DISCUSSION ITEMS 
 

a. Pedestrian Access Closure-Vons Drive @ Magnolia Street 

 
   The staff report was introduced.  It was noted that the petition signed by the residents 

on Vons Drive that an entry gate was called out as opposed to closing off the access by 

walling it up with matching block. 
 
The City does not install gates as a means of closing off the pedestrian walkway.  If 

approved it will be closed off with matching cinder blocks. 
 
It was moved and seconded to table this item until more information and a new 

petition can be secured by the original petitioner that calls out the appropriate closure.  
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b. Pedestrian Access Closure-Morgan Lane at Chapman Avenue 

 
    The staff report was introduced.  Several residents spoke in favor of the closure. 
 

 It was moved and seconded to accept staff’s recommendation to close the pedestrian 
access at the end of Morgan Lane on the south side of Chapman Avenue.  

      

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

Matters from Commissioners:  
 
 A reminder to please reapply for the commission. 

 
 
Matters from Staff:  

 
 A thank you card was received from the “Residents of Beverly Ln” thanking the 

Commission for approving the closure of the pedestrian access at Beverly Lane. 

 
 
     

ADJOURNMENT: 
 

The meeting was adjourned at 6:15 p.m.   
 

  

Respectfully Submitted,  

Rosemarie Jacot, Recording Secretary 
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